
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday November 12th 2018
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 12th November 2018 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley and Cllrs T Turner, C Eden, H Studholme, L Brind, M Bulley, J Betney, S Wood and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 1 Public Member. County Cllr Connett was in attendance. 
1.  Open Forum & AOB – A parishioner attended to speak about the speed limit on Chapel Hill and also to see if she would be interested in applying for the co-option post of parish councilor.  If Anyone is interested  in applying they can contact the Clerk direct via email. 
2. Apologies – Cllrs E Wilson, C Bickley and District Cllr Bromell sent apologies. 
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – New councillors have signed the declaration of interests and these were passed to the Clerk to forward to TDC and record the documents. 

Cllr Bulleys interest was recorded for Mr N Harveys cheque. 
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held 8th October – After a correction Cllr Bulley (p) & Cllr Betney (s) that Cllr Shipley sign the meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
5. Play Area inspection and resurface – After consulting the experts at RoSPA and using the internet to research the surface depth Cllr Brind (p) and Cllr Betney (s) that we accept the deepest surface quote from Sovereign  and use council reserves to fund the shortfall vote – UNANIMOUS. The Clerk will also look for further grants to go towards this.  Cllr Turner has inspected the play equipment for the slippery surfaces reported last meeting, on the play equipment and paint can be purchased for this.  He was unclear which paint is acceptable for childrens play areas so Cllr Turner will enquire with Exeter Parks and Playgrounds as to what paint they recommend.  He will also look into the possibility of putting treads on the ramp as an interim measure. 
6. Poppy Wreath – The wreath had been placed on the War Memorial and it was also presented during the Remembrance Service at the Church.  Cllr Betney suggested if in future years the wreath could be presented at the Church as well as placed on the War Memorial.  After discussions, it was agreed this will go on next Septembers agenda.  It was agreed a small presentation will be held around the Memorial on each November 11th for 11am with the Chair of the Council leading this.   The Clerk will send a cheque for £25.00 to the Royal British Legion for the wreath and give the Parish Councils thanks to them for supplying this.  She will enquire if a wreath can be ordered for next year in advance. 
Cllr Studholme mentioned about the possibility of applying for a War Memorial Grant to have the memorial cleaned.  The Clerk will look into this and see if we can apply now or if we have to wait until it is available again.  
7. Defibrillator installation and course – The Clerk met with SW Ambulance service and the defibrillator is now registered with them.  Cardiac Science will carry out a familiarisation course included in the purchase price and the Clerk will contact them to hold this on the same day as a Council meeting. Holding a First Aid course at the same time was also discussed.  It was felt the familiarisation should be organised first so a date can be agreed, then providers of first aid course can be approached. 
8. Engaging with the Parish update and 2019 meeting dates – The social evening at the Lamb Inn was well attended and questionnaires were given out to find out preferred communication methods. This was shared with some members of the social committee, Village Hall committee and the webmaster of the Longdown website.   The website has had a big revamp and it is looking amazing.  Thanks were given to Mark Lang who has undertaken a lot of work on the site.  Viewing figures were shared and an increase has occurred since the revamp. Parish Councillors are encouraged to share details of the website and the Facebook page with as many people as possible.  Another event will be held in December and by publicising the website and Facebook page uses of the Village Hall will also hopefully increase.
The meetings for 2019 will stay as the second Monday of every month with 10 meetings a year, with no meetings in December and August.  The Clerk will publish the dates to all councillors and to the bookings clerk at the Village Hall.
9. Budget setting 2019/2020 (precept request to be TDC by 1/2/2019) – The Clerk went through the budget requirements for 2019/20.  The figures were agreed and the precept will be set in January accordingly. 
10. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
District Cllr Bromell not in attendance. 
County Cllr Connett: Spoke about the purchasing of a mobile speed device, as he has gone through the process with Kenn Parish Council.   His experience is that this was looked upon favourably with the ones that flash the required speed limit preferred over the ones that show the actual travelling speed of the vehicle.  The location of where these  will be placed needs to be agreed with the SCARF team and the Clerk will return to Tedburn to share this information, as this would mean the application for a Community Together grant could go towards this.   He will share details of who to speak to at Highways with the Clerk.  

He then shared details of fulfilling the DCC budget when overspends are involved.  
He is meeting with the head of Highways in December.  Discussions took place over the state of the roads in the Parish and also the online system of reporting Highway issues.   A list of issues will be compiled by the Clerk and forwarded to him in time for this meeting.  Parish Councillors are requested to email issues to the Clerk so this list may be compiled. 
The Clerk reported 
	DCC
	Highways are replacing arm at Perridge Cross sign
Traffic speed &gritting service surveys are open
www.recycledevon.org/recycling-heroes 
	ENQ1181160161 reference – not replaced as yet
Comments to be returned – 30mph limit extended to inc Chapel Hill to just past Village Hall location of Childrens play area. 
Grit bins to be checked as councillors pass them.  
Refilling of grit bins procedure to be added to the website  and Facebook page.  
To nominate up to November 30th, with various categories


	TDC
	Stakeholders housing event

Communities Together formally the Electors Fund open unitl Jan 16th 2019

Christmas Waste/Recycling dates
	Friday 16th November Kenn Centre 930 am 
Tedburn clerk has said Highways have advised the mobile speed devices are not looked upon favourably and it is not thought we would get permission for one.  Following Cllrs Connetts experience the Clerk will revisit this with Tedburn.
Sent to Tedburn Times and web

	Devon & Cornwall 

Police
	How to find crime reports for local area
	Type POLICE.UK in search engine

Click FIND YOUR NEIGHBOURHOOD

Type POSTCODE to search

The report will come up, more details can be given by clicking EXPLORE THE CRIME MAP, then on the relevant numbers


	DALC
	They are readvertising the County Sectrearys post as they did not have any suitable applicants


	FYI

	Bus Shelter
	The Bus Shelter near the RSPCA has a large amount of graffiti on it and the Perspex needs replacing 
	The Clerk will be looking at getting this replaced by a local contractor and quotes are being obtained.  If these are a large sum the possibility of making an insurance claim will be looked into. 



11. Planning  - none
DECISIONS -   

18/01370/FUL – Mr N Harris Lite Homes Ltd – Two storey rear extension and decking – GRANTED
18/01380/FUL – Mr N Harris, Lite Homes Ltd – Two storey side extension and entrance porch – GRANTED
18/01798/FUL – Mr C and Mrs J Ramsden, Cutteridge Cottage – Raise Roof and extension – Withdrawn due to the Bat survey needing to take place approx. May 2019. 
12. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature Cllr Turner (p), Cllr Betney (s) – vote UNANIMOUS.  Three signatories signed the cheques as required. 
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages October 2018 plus home worker less pension contributions
	£193.05
	
	£193.05

	765

	DCC Pension Fund
	October Pension contribution
	£50.31
	
	£50.31
	766

	Royal British Legion
	Wreath purchase
	£25.00
	
	£25.00
	767

	Mr N Harvey
	Grass cutting November – December 
	£100.00
	
	£100.00
	768

	DCC Pension Fund
	November Pension contribution (for December)
	£50.31
	
	£50.31
	769

	

	


Meeting closed – 21:15
The next meeting will be Monday 14th January 2019 7.30pm at Longdown Village Hall 
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


